April 8, 1922.

Hon. S. J. Higgins, City Attorney, San Diego, Cal.

Dear Sir:

It has been suggested to us by the City Auditor's office that funds recently set aside from the Park Improvement Fund and Pueblo Lands Fund for the construction of a Lodge on one of the Pueblo lots at Torrey Pines Park could be handled in better shape from an accounting standpoint if the funds were combined and placed an a special fund to be designated as the "torrey Pines Improvement Fund" or by such other name as may be thought appropriate.

It was further suggested that the Board of Park Commissioners be given authority to draw against this proposed fund for the purposes designated in the original ordinances setting these sums aside.

If these suggestions be consistent with legal usage and meet with your approval, it is requested that you prepare for early action of the common council such measure or measures as may be necessary for their fulfillment.

Very truly yours,

Board of Park Commissioners,

Executive Secretary.

SAN DIEGO PUBLIC LIBRARY CALIFORNIA ROOM